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From the PrincipalUpcoming events

7 August
Years 8-10 2024 Subject Selections 
Information Published
Spelling Bee

8 August
Year 11 2024 Subject Selections 
Information Published

9 August
P4 Year 10 Mass, McCowage Hall
6:30pm P&F Meeting

10 August
7/8 North Football
Year 10 Careers Xpo
International Chemistry Quiz

11 August
P2 Year 10 English Exam

14-15 August
Senior PE and Exercise Science Ski Trip

14 August
Spelling Bee Final

15 August
ASC Girls Netball

16 August
P4 Year 8 Mass, McCowage Hall
9/10 North Football

17 August
Moderation Day, no classes

18 August
Year 12 English Exam P3&4

21 August
Year 8 - 12 Subject Selections Due
ASC Boys Basketball
School Fees Due

23 August
2024 College Captains Speeches

25 August
2024 House Captain Speeches
Daranews Emailed to Families

Dear Parents/
Carers, Staff 
and Students,

As we begin 
another term, I 
extend a warm 
welcome back to 
all our students, 
staff and families. 
In this edition of 
our Daranews, 
you will find 

updates on recent happenings and 
what’s ahead.

There are some staffing changes 
to commence Semester Two while 
staff are on well-earned Long 
Service Leave. The following staff 
are currently in acting roles: Mr 
Brendan Collis (Assessment and 
Assurance Coordinator), Ms Megan 
Colwell (Lyons House Coordinator), 
Mr Sean Connochie (Merrick House 
Coordinator), Mr Nathan Greatz 
(Deputy Principal), Mr James Keeley 
(Principal), Ms Megan Kelly (Assistant 
Principal Pastoral Care Years 9-12), 
Mr Dean Parkes (O’Brien House 

Coordinator) and Ms Tanya Wilson 
(Cuthbert PCA).

On Wednesday evening, I had the 
chance to attend the Wakakirri National 
Story-Dance Festival for Schools at the 
Canberra Theatre. The performance 
by the Daramalan Dance Company 
students was impressive and truly 
enjoyable. Their dedication and talent 
were evident throughout the entire 
show. Thank you to Ms Lucy Cronan 
and Ms Louise Chapman for the hours 
of rehearsals that they have supervised 
in the lead up to the performance.

We are proud of our students 
representing the ACT in various sporting 
competitions across Australia and 
representing the country internationally 
at events. These opportunities are only 
possible with the dedication of our 
staff and families who make significant 
contributions and sacrifices to ensure 
our students can participate in these 
events. So, thank you to everyone who 
has supported our students and we 
wish them success in their endeavours. 
We always welcome feedback as 
to how they progress so that we can 
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Year 12 Reflection at Stanwell Tops
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https://fs.daramalan.act.edu.au/adfs/ls/?SAMLRequest=jVNNj9owFLzzK1DuxEkAsbEgEoV%2BIFGIIO2hl8o4z8VSYqd%2Bdpf%2B%2B3UStqBqi%2BqLpfGb8Zvx8xxZXTV06exZHeCnA7SDoV%2BXulJIu8NF4IyimqFEqlgNSC2nx%2BXnLU3CiDZGW811FfxFe8xiiGCs1KqnbdaLYL97v91%2F3Oy%2Bs8lYTLgQUZKkEzYWkXh6itMoFumMz8QpgVNUzibptKd%2BBYNeZxF42WDQqyE62Ci0TFmPR0k8isajKC2ShEYJnU6%2F9dS1NysVsx39bG2DlBCBYckMq1nFVMi4DaF0IXOElQJJhaSn5lfX76Qqpfrx2OypL0L6qSjyUb4%2FFr3I8jWElVboajBHML8khy%2BH7a2fthkF9u2m2qAJ79lhc26CrBOetzjtYjDZ%2FwjNyT3jptHQnXezWee6kvx3h7frgzY1s%2F82HYdxh8hyJLpS6hQ2wKWQUAZ%2FZJZVpZ9XBpiFRWCNg2BIsru7r%2FMIZTedPiQLFztc6bphRmL7aHDxHq6mb8bvy1eVH7UDiOzhNHLK2zoP53571qZsHxi4v7vwqWGjjb1m9KZ4nxh50HY2eD2%2B%2F2rZCw%3D%3D&RelayState=%2Flogin%2F


2

From the Principal
acknowledge and celebrate their achievements.

I am pleased to share with you the following achievements 
of several students including:
•	 Natalia Cerne (Year 9) who was a ball 

girl for the Matilda’s at the opening FIFA 
Women’s World Cup match against Ireland.  
 
 

•	 Ruby Holden (Year 9) was selected to 
sing the National Anthem at the Legacy 
Torch relay event. 
 
 
 

•	 Elle Krinas (Year 12) has been invited to 
attend the Fonteyn Awards in London for 
her high achievements in Dance.  
 
 

•	 Dylan Charles (Year 12) who recently 
won the Future Leaders Photography 
competition, an Australia-wide competition 
that seeks to acknowledge and recognise 
leaders of the future in their chosen field. 
 

•	 Cathy Spavins (Year 12) who has been 
selected to represent Australia as a 
member of the U24 Dragon Boat team. 
 
 

•	 Nico Vaccarella (Year 10) 
and Carlo Vaccarella (Year 8) 
who are currently representing 
Australia at the BMX World 
Championships in Glasgow.

Soon our Year 9 and Year 11 students will begin the 
application process for the student leadership positions in 
2024. Our Year 11 students participated in their Leadership 
Day on Monday where they came together as a cohort and 
then in House groups to consider what they believe are 
the qualities of a leader in an MSC school. The day was 
facilitated by Burn Bright and I would like to commend the 
students for their approach to the day and their engagement 
with the activities. Our Year 9 students will also have the 
chance to consider their role as Peer Supports in Year 10 
and put forward their applications should they wish to be 
considered. Please ask students to contact their Pastoral 
Leader if they wish to find out more information on student 
leadership opportunities available in the College.

To start the term our Year 12 students participated in the 
Year 12 Reflection at Stanwell Tops. This was an opportunity 
for the cohort to step away from school and work together 
on building stronger connections as a year group. The camp 
included opportunities for activities such as abseiling, giant 
swing, bubble soccer, high ropes and go-karting, which was 
complemented with time for reflection, building a sense 
of hope and looking to the future. Thank you to the staff 
and students for the way in which they engaged in all the 
activities to get the most out of this experience. Year 12 also 
recently attended a presentation from Mr Brent Sanders 
which covered important topics such as: awareness in 
social situations, consent, legal definitions, exit strategies, 
decision making, peer pressure, choice and consequences. 
These important experiences and presentations will help 
support our students as they transition to life after school in 
the coming months.

We have commenced our Year Group Masses this term, 
with our Year 11 and Year 7 students already celebrating 
the Eucharist together. I would like to thank Fr Kimi 
Vunivesilevu MSC for celebrating our Masses with us, Ms 
Cheryl Hamill for her preparation, College Mission Captain 
Ella Harries for her considered reflections, and all of the 
students who volunteered as readers or for other roles 
during the Masses. 

 2023 Wakakirri National Story-Dance Festival participants
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If your child tests positive to Covid-19 
You must notify the College if your child is diagnosed with 
Covid-19. This allows the College to track if there is an 
increase in Covid-19 transmission at school and manage 
any high-risk exposures for our more vulnerable school 
community members. Notifying the College will continue 
by completing the Covid-19 Declaration Form on Daranet. 
As with other infectious diseases, students with Covid-19 
symptoms (including runny nose, sore throat, cough, fever) 
should get tested and must not attend school while they 
are unwell. The College strongly recommends parents 
and carers keep their child home for five days if they have 
Covid-19.

College Hours of Supervision
With school activities now running at full capacity and the 
lighter evenings approaching, this is a timely reminder 
to parents and students regarding what supervision is 
provided before and after normal school hours for the safety 
of students.
•	 Active staff supervision is from 8:25am to 3:40pm 

onsite each day. 
•	 Supervision is provided at organised school events 

such as rehearsals, trainings or excursions. 
•	 The Uhr Information Centre is supervised from 8:15am 

to 4:45pm Monday to Thursday and 8:15am to 4:30pm 
on Fridays. 

•	 Supervision is provided in the Sports Centre during the 
Winter sports season from 3:30pm to 6.00pm Monday 
to Thursday where there is a First Aid qualified member 
of staff available.

•	 Reception is staffed from 8.30am to 4.30pm each day, 
after this time there is no active supervision of the pick-
up area at the front of the College.

The College does not provide supervision and is not 
responsible for students who are onsite outside of our 
active supervision roster and who are not participating in an 
organised school event. In this circumstance students are 
onsite at their own risk. 

We encourage our students to always be responsible and 
vigilant to ensure safety onsite and around the College 
grounds. When travelling to and from school, students are 
asked to travel in groups where possible, notify their parents 
of their travel paths, maintain awareness of surroundings 
and report concerns promptly to the College. We do not 
recommend students being at Dickson before or after 
school for prolonged periods of time. 

2024 Subject Information Sessions
Information has been communicated home by the Assistant 
Principals Curriculum, Mr Steven Carroll and Mr Ben 
Stein, in relation to the format of the Subject Information 
presentations, when they will be available for viewing, 
and their location on Daranet and the College website. I 
encourage students to take advantage of the lunch time 
sessions in McCowage Hall, at which they will be able to 
obtain subject-specific advice from the Subject Coordinators, 
as this will help them when making their elective choices.

Moderation Day
Families are reminded that the second Moderation Day for 
the year will be held on Thursday 17 August. This means 
that no students attend school on that day as our Teachers 
will be engaged in the moderation of student work from 
across all ACT Colleges.

Leave Approval
A reminder that students who are away for 5 days or more 
for planned leave (known in advance) need to seek approval 
for their leave from the Principal by emailing principal@
daramalan.act.edu.au 

Scholarship Applications
Application forms for families seeking to apply for a 
scholarship for the 2024 school year are now available on 
the College website. They are located under Enrolments/
Scholarships. We have a limited number of scholarships 
available through the College’s Scholarship Fund. All 
applications are assessed taking into account the financial 
circumstances of the student’s family and they are treated 
in the strictest confidence. Applications close on Monday 
11 September 2023 and can be emailed to principal@
daramalan.act.edu.au or delivered in hard copy to the 
College Reception. They should be addressed to the 
Principal who manages the process on behalf of the College 
Board. 

Enrolments
We continue to have a large number of families on our 
wait list to secure a place at the College for their student. 
If families know that their student/s will not be returning 
in 2024, we ask that you please notify the Registrar, Ms 
Damaris Brown, as soon as possible.

Financial Assistance 
Families who are experiencing changed financial 
circumstances are encouraged to contact the College 
Business Manager, Mr Hugh Boulter, to make an 
appointment to discuss support that may be available to 
you. He can be contacted via email on hugh.boulter@
daramalan.act.edu.au. 

From the Principal

mailto:principal@daramalan.act.edu.au
mailto:principal@daramalan.act.edu.au
https://www.daramalan.act.edu.au/enrolments/scholarships/
https://www.daramalan.act.edu.au/enrolments/scholarships/
mailto:principal@daramalan.act.edu.au
mailto:principal@daramalan.act.edu.au
mailto:hugh.boulter@daramalan.act.edu.au.
mailto:hugh.boulter@daramalan.act.edu.au.
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P&F 
The Term 3 meeting of the P&F will be held as per the College 
calendar on Wednesday 9 August onsite at the College. 
All parents are welcome to attend and should register their 
interest in attending by emailing pandf@daramalan.act.
edu.au by 5pm Tuesday 8 August. This email can also be 
used should you wish to contact the Committee with any 
matter. 

Regards, 

James Keeley
Principal (Acting)

School Fees are now overdue.

Please arrange payment no later than Friday 11 August to avoid a late fee.

SCHOOL FEES

2023 NAPLAN Results 

This week during PT time, students in Year 7 and Year 
9 received their results from the National Assessment 
Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) which they 
completed in March. Upon distribution of these results, 
a key focus of discussion was around the promotion of 
the growth narrative Daramalan has initiated with every 
student. Every child can succeed if we measure success 
as improvement. 

As discussed in the letter to all Year 7 and Year 9 parents 
and carers, it is important to remember that NAPLAN 
results are just one measure of academic performance 
on that day of testing. While they provide valuable 
insights into their literacy and numeracy skills, they do not 
define the entirety of your student’s abilities, intelligence 
or potential. We use a range of other assessments 
throughout the year to identify areas where our 
students need additional support and to celebrate their 
achievements. 

When reviewing your child’s NAPLAN results, we ask 
parents and carers to focus on the growth and progress 
over time that their child has displayed and not about their 
comparison to others. Improvement and advancement 
are crucial indicators of their commitment and dedication 
to their studies. As educators, we are dedicated to 
helping every student reach their full potential, and we 
acknowledge that progress and development occur at 
different rates for everyone.  

If you have any questions or concerns about your child’s 
NAPLAN results or their overall progress, please do not 
hesitate in contacting the College. Together, we can be 
committed in our vision to ensure we are a community 
that inspires learning, nurtures potential and is strong in 
faith. 

Brendan Collis
Assessment and Assurance Coordinator
brendan.collis@daramalan.act.edu.au

Year 11 Leadership Day

Term 3 Whole School Assembly Dylan Charles receiving his Photography award at the 
Term 3 Whole School Assembly

mailto:pandf@daramalan.act.edu.au
mailto:pandf@daramalan.act.edu.au
mailto:brendan.collis@daramalan.act.edu.au
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Year 12 Reflection
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Building Progress

The Charity Walk is back!

Issoudun Wing Performing Arts Centre progress update
 
I am excited to report that construction is coming along 
well now that we are less affected by wet weather, and 
we hope to have the Performing Arts Centre ready for 
the start of Term 1, 2024. To refresh everyone’s memory 
about the key features of the Issoudun Wing it has a mid-
size auditorium, a band rehearsal room, greenroom and 
changerooms, 4 specialist teaching classrooms, 12 music 
tuition rooms, a staff room and a 2-story atrium foyer with 
a kitchenette and multi-use box office, which has a total 
floor area 1,500 square metres.

I am pleased to say that all structural concrete slabs have 
been poured (apart from landscaping) and structural 
steel has been fixed to the building which now helps to 
give us a really good idea of what to expect with the size 

and shape of the building. The external brickwork and 
internal walling frames are complete up to level 1 and 
the ground floor windows will soon be fitted. The roofing 
will commence in late August, which will then allow the 
external brickwork to continue and the internal framing to 
follow. Once the roof is on the builders will commence the 
internal fixing and finishing trades will start!

Outside the building half the parking has had curbs and 
guttering poured and we are waiting to have tar laid which 
will occur in the next week.

I would like to remind parents that your donations to the 
Daramalan College Building Fund greatly assist us in 
continuing to provide first class facilities and opportunities 
for students. Any contribution of $2.00 and over is 
tax deductable and can be made by contacting the 
College Accountant, Rachael Axford: Rachael.Axford@
daramalan.act.edu.au.

Hugh Boulter
Business Manager

The 2023 Charity Walk will be 
held on Friday 8 September and 
we would love your help on the 
day. If you have time to assist, 
please complete the Volunteer 
Form here:

Please click to 
complete the 

Volunteer form 
here

mailto:Rachael.Axford@daramalan.act.edu.au
mailto:Rachael.Axford@daramalan.act.edu.au
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=9nBDDKeW4U2bjAtCd5Mege14dwZXHIhOlOtNDE1qEaNUOUI0TzBWRUNVODk1NVJBNjFGSFZaREpPWC4u
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English

Daramalan College Writers Club

Recently UC invited a select few Daramalan students 
to participate in their creative writing masterclass – UC 
Write. It was facilitated by a creative writing professor at 
the University, though the lectures throughout the day 
were run by published Australian Author Lili Wilkinson. 
Students spent the day participating in an extended 
guided writing exercise, allowing them to explore 
their creativity in a positive, nurturing and structured 
environment. It talked to things such as writers’ block, 
allowing yourself time to grow your skills, and more. It 
gave high school students across Canberra a glimpse 

into what the UC Creative Writing course has to offer 
in a bite-sized portion that made the day digestible, 
accessible and engaging. The next session will be 
focused on comedic writing - it will be run in November, 
by Barry Jonsberg, author of The Whole Business with 
Kiffo and the Pitbull. UC Write is a great opportunity to 
expand your skills, and the students who attended would 
greatly recommend the experience.  

Kathleen Dunkerley and Jennifer Noveski (Year 11) pictured with Author, Lili Wilkinson.

Cindy Lucic and Ella Rogers (Year 9) pictured with Author, Lili Wilkinson.

Seeking expressions of interest to join a Magazine 
Committee for a new student magazine run by 
students for students. There are a variety of skills/
tasks needed.

Students from Years 7-12 are invited to apply to be on the 
inaugural editorial committee for a new student magazine 
to be launched in 2024. It will be an exciting new venture 
and students who may be interested are welcome to 
apply.

The committee will meet in D3 at lunchtime on Friday 
18 August in Week 5 for the first time, and fortnightly 
lunchtime meetings after that.

If you are keen to find out more, email Ms Suzanne 
Kiraly (suzanne.kiraly@daramalan.act.edu.au) and let 
her know you are interested.

Being a member of a Magazine Committee would look 
good on any CV and could prepare you for future ventures 
that may involve publishing or committee work.
Artists, writers, hobby enthusiasts, networkers, sporting 
stars, gossip columnists and information gatherers are all 
welcome to come along.
We will need to restrict the number of committee members 
to 12 to make it manageable, so don’t delay if you are 
interested. Email Ms Kiraly today.

mailto:suzanne.kiraly@daramalan.act.edu.au
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Religious Education
Year 8 Religious Education begins their World Religions 
unit this semester, starting with Indigenous Spirituality. We 
have a wonderful resource in the Uhr Information Centre 
that contains Boomerangs and a Bull Roarer.
 
The class was given instructions on how to use the Bull 
Roarer, most said it sounded like a car, but they had to 
work out the Boomerang for themselves. Even with a 
bit of wind in the afternoon some got close to having it 
return and some didn’t with everyone agreeing it was an 
enjoyable way to start the unit.
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This is the third year I have been to the Daramalan 
Theatre Company’s intensive rehearsals camp at Burrill 
Pines and the camp manages to get better and better 
each year. After we arrived at Burrill Pines, we began a 
variety of Drama activities. This gave us the opportunity 
to bond as a cast and start to develop our roles within 
“The Gift of Story”. During this camp we began to explore 
and understand our characters. We were fortunate to 
have the expertise of Pip Carroll, current WAPPA Acting 
student and an ex-Daramalan student, who attended the 
camp and helped us with our characterisation. This was 
a valuable experience as it created a base for designing 
and developing how we will deliver our roles within the 
production. For me the best part of the camp was the free 
time that was allocated, giving us the opportunity to play 
games such as the balloon game (I won every time), and 
to continue to bond with each of the cast members. 

I was also lucky enough to be a part of the Come Alive 
camp, following the Junior production camp. This camp, 
although shorter than the first was just as important. 
During the three days we learnt about the Come Alive 
experience, what we needed to achieve and how we 
were to achieve it. Come Alive is an extracurricular 
Drama program open to students in Years 10, 11 and 
12, challenging us to create a dramatic piece based on 
a researched artefact found at the National Museum or 
National Art Gallery.  

I always love the time spent at Burrill Pines and the 
memories created. I’m really grateful 
for the time and effort that Ms Lucy 
Cronan, Mr Joe Woodward, Ms 
Annette Brady, Mr Steven Carroll, Ms 
Cheryl Hamill and Pip Carroll put in, 
giving us the opportunity to experience 
these memorable Drama camps.

Harrison Labouchardiere (Year 10)

Daramalan Theatre Company
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Daramalan Dance Company

A Decade of the Daramalan Dance Company!

AND JUST LIKE THAT… 10 years have gone by in the 
blink of an eye! 

In 2014 Dance teachers Louise Chapman and Lucy 
Cronan were very excited to launch our inaugural co-
curricular Junior Dance Troupe (as it was known then). 
Forty students performed in our first production, which 
was inspired by the cultural dances we teach in the Year 
8 Dance unit, and we choreographed a spectacular 
Chinese inspired production Good Luck Good Fortune. 

This dance was a tribute to Chinese folklore stories 
and we incorporated the many skills and talents of the 
dancers, as we have done every year since. Initially we 
performed at the Ausdance Youth Dance Fest, but for the 
last 3 years we have moved over to Wakakirri which has 
been very rewarding. Last year we received a prestigious 
Excellence in Performing Arts Award as well as many 
others for our show I Got Rhythm! We look back on the 
last decade with great pride at what we have been able 
to bring to the stage and the enrichment that this has 
provided to so many students. In 2023 for the first time 
we are featuring roller skaters on stage, in our nostalgic 
tribute to the 1980 film Xanadu! Ms Chapman and Mrs 
Cronan would like to dedicate this show to the hundreds 
of Dara dancers who have rehearsed with us over the 
last decade; we hope that they treasure the backstage 
memories and the magic of dance as much as we do.
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Basketball

Team of the Month
The U16 D3 Black Girls team has had a remarkable start 
to Term 3 winning all their games. They had the local 
derby against our D3 White Girls team held at Daramalan 
College. The Black team had a solid win despite a 
fantastic effort from our White team. They then went on to 
comprehensively beat Tuggeranong Southern Cross and 
Tuggeranong Vikings by large margins, leaving the team 
sitting pretty in second position on the ladder. Massive 
shout outs to Lola White (Year 8) who is currently leading 
the league in points per game and to Lily Harriden 
(Year 8) who has had a huge last two weeks scoring 23 

points and 16 points respectively. This team is brilliantly 
coached by Sarah Barnes who always goes above and 
beyond for her teams and for Daramalan Basketball. 
Congratulations girls on a fantastic last month and an 
outstanding season. Best of luck in the Finals!

Player of the Month
David Thurgar (Year 10) from our U19 D6 Boys team 
has had not only a fantastic month but a fantastic 
season. David is averaging 12.5 points for the season 
and 15.3 points per game over the last month. He is 
currently coming second in the league’s top scorers and 
is a massive reason why his team is currently sitting in 
tied second place on the ladder. David is also a BACT 
Referee, and you will see him at the courts every weekend 

officiating many of the games our 
students are playing in. David also 
coaches one of our junior teams, the 
U16 D5 Boys who are also sitting in 
the top four.  David is currently in his 
second season of Basketball and has 
improved significantly. Keep up the 
amazing work David and best of luck 
for the rest of the season.

Last Weekend’s Results
Some excellent results last weekend from our teams. With only four regular season games left before the Finals, our 
students are working hard in preparation. 

U16 Boys Division 2A Canberra City Stallions Creed 44 Won Daramalan 31 Lost

U16 Boys Division 2B Daramalan 33 Won Marist Blue 29 Lost

U16 Boys Division 3B Weston Creek Woden Dodgers 43 Won Daramalan 32 Lost

U16 Boys Division 4B Daramalan Black 39 Won Ginninderra Rats 34 Lost

U16 Boys Division 5A Daramalan Red 28 Lost St Edmund's College Black 32 Won

U16 Boys Division 5B Norths Basketball Club White 25 Lost Daramalan 29 Won

U16 Boys Division 6B Belconnen Ramblers Black 12 Lost Daramalan 16 Won

U16 Girls Division 2 Canberra City Stallions 35 Won Daramalan 28 Lost

U16 Girls Division 3B Norths Basketball Club White 41 Won Daramalan White 34 Lost

U16 Girls Division 3B Tuggeranong Vikings 17 Lost Daramalan Black 36 Won

U14 Boys Division 1B Daramalan 25 Lost BAS Heat 55 Won

U14 Boys Division 3A Canberra City Stallions 44 Won Daramalan 25 Lost

U14 Boys Division 5C Daramalan 24 Won Marist Aqua 20 Lost

U14 Boys Division 6A Weston Creek Woden Dodgers White 20 Lost Daramalan 31 Won

U14 Girls Division 5 Weston Creek Woden Dodgers White 10 Lost Daramalan 11 Won

U19 Boys Division 1A Daramalan 42 Won BAS Heat 36 Lost

U19 Boys Division 2A Weston Creek Woden Dodgers 27 Lost Daramalan Black 41 Won

U19 Boys Division 2B Belconnen Ramblers 33 Lost Daramalan White 77 Won

U19 Boys Division 3A CGS Bobcats 23 Lost Daramalan Black 38 Won

U19 Boys Division 3B Belconnen Ramblers 45 Won Daramalan White 28 Lost

U19 Boys Division 3C Daramalan Red 43 Won Marist Cobalt 31 Lost

U19 Boys Division 4B TSC Breakers 24 Lost Daramalan White 47 Won

U19 Boys Division 5 Canberra City Stallions 22 Lost Daramalan 27 Won

U19 Boys Division 6 BAS Fire 18 Lost Daramalan 32 Won

U19 Girls Division 2 Daramalan 17 Lost TSC Flyers 26 Won
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Hockey

As we enter the last five rounds of competition before 
Finals, it is wonderful to see the progression that our 
teams and their players have made over the last few 
months. Incredibly, 18.2 Boys team remains unbeaten 
this season, and congratulations to the 18.2 Girls 
who claimed their first victory last weekend! The 15.1 
Boys and 15.2 Girls continue to demonstrate great 
determination and development. 

Our Hockey Presentation Night will be held on 
Wednesday 13 September at 5.30pm in McCowage 
Hall. This will be a fantastic opportunity to acknowledge 
and celebrate the achievements of our teams this 
season. Add this event to your calendar – there will be 
more information to come.

Round 6
18.2 Boys: Marist (1) vs Daramalan/Wests (6)
18.2 Girls: Daramalan (1) vs CGGS 18.2 (4)
15.1 Boys: Wests/Daramalan (0) vs St Patrick’s 15.1 (14) 
15.2 Girls: Daramalan/NCE/Wests (1) vs CGGS (1)

Round 7
18.2 Boys: Daramalan/Wests (1) vs St Patrick’s White (0) 
18.2 Girls: United 18.1 (10) vs Daramalan (0)
15.1 Boys: Wests/Daramalan (0) vs Marist 15.1 (1)
	      Wests/Daramalan (4) vs Marist 15.2 (0)
Round 8
18.2 Boys: Daramalan/West (1) vs St Patrick’s Green (0)
18.2 Girls: TVHC 18.1 (9) vs Daramalan (0)
	      Daramalan (1) vs CGS 18.2 (2)
15.1 Boys: Uni Juniors 15.1 (3) vs Wests/Daramalan (2)
15.2 Girls: Dara/NCE/Wests (0) vs TVHC (3)

Round 9
18.2 Boys: Marist (0) vs Daramalan/Wests (1)
18.2 Girls: Daramalan (0) vs TVHC 18.2 (3)
15.1 Boys: Central 15.1 (4) vs Wests/Daramalan (0) 
15.2 Girls: CGGS (1) vs Daramalan/NCE/Wests (0) 

Round 10
18.2 Boys: Daramalan/Wests (2) vs St Patrick’s White (1)
18.2 Girls: CGS 18.2 (0) vs Daramalan (1)
15.1 Boys: Blizzard (2) vs Wests/Daramalan (1) 
15.2 Girls: Daramalan/NCE/Wests (1) vs Uni Juniors (0)
	      Uni Juniors (2) vs Daramalan/NCE/Wests (0)

The competition draws and ladders can be found here: 
https://www.hockeyact.org.au/games/

ACT Under 13’s Hockey

In an enthralling display of Hockey prowess, ACT defied 
all odds to claim the gold medal in their division. Starting 
second from the bottom of the ladder, they faced an uphill 
battle, but their determination was unwavering.

On the final day, they faced their toughest challenges 
- first, the undefeated top team. Undeterred, ACT 
delivered a brilliant performance, securing a 2-0 victory 
that shattered their opponent’s winning streak. Next, 
they took on the second placed team, where Elizabeth’s 
playmaking skills came to the fore, setting up 3 of the 5 
goals scored. Congratulations to Elizabeth Duke of Year 
7 Lawson!

https://www.hockeyact.org.au/games/
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Netball

Indoor Cricket

Unbelievably, we are fast approaching the end of 
the season! Round 14 is the last round robin game 
(Saturday 19 August) before we begin Semi-Finals 
and Finals on Saturday 26 August and Saturday 9 
September respectively.

We will be having our Netball presentation night on 
Tuesday 12 September at 5.00pm in McCowage Hall, 

followed by a barbeque before the Rugby presentation 
starting at 7pm.

We currently have a number of teams looking promising 
to make it to the Semi-Finals. If you are looking for 
something to do over the next few Saturdays and want to 
support our girls, come and watch them play at the times 
and locations listed. Individual court allocations can be 
found on PlayHQ, however our girls are easy to spot in 
their red and black!

Team Location Time

Inters 7 RAVILLION Lyneham 11:30AM

Inters 7 HADLEY Lyneham 11.30AM 

Inters 7 BORLASE Lyneham 11:30AM 

Inters 5 HARBY Charnwood  11.30AM 

Inters 4 CHATFIELD Lyneham 11.30AM 

Inters 4 MCKINNIS Lyneham 11.30AM 

Inters 2 GREEN Lyneham 12:30PM 

Inters 2 PRATELY Lyneham 11:30PM 

Inters 2 ELLIS Lyneham 12:30PM 

Inters 1 MCMAHON Lyneham 12.30pm

Cadets 4 MALONEY Lyneham 12.30PM 

Cadets 3 HALLINAN Charnwood 1.45pm

Cadets 2 TIPPETT Lyneham 03:15PM

Cadets 1 WOOD Lyneham 1.45pm

Senior1 BASSETT Lyneham 03:15PM

ASC Netball
Five Year 8 students were part of the Canberra Netball 
Association’s 14’s representative team that travelled to 
Sydney over the school holidays and competed in the 
NSW State Netball Titles. It was three days of fierce 
Netball with the girls playing a total of 16 games. 

Lily Harriden, Neve Luckie, Isla Lane, Sophie Woodin 
and Evelina Tuipeatau

Jack Gunning (Year 12) is in 
both the U22 and U18 ACT 
representative teams for 
Indoor Cricket.

Congratulations Jack!
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Rugby

During the holidays many of our Daramalan Rugby 
players represented the ACT, Northern Territory, Brumbies 
Country and Brumbies Academy. 

The Southern States Festival of Rugby was held over 
the second week of the holidays and apart from some 
very frigid mornings (much to the NT players shock), the 
standard of Rugby was a real highlight.  

Our Under 13’s Daramalan team saw six of our newest 
Eagles represent the ACT in the Under 12’s and 13’s 
competitions: Tommy Roso, Maanaima Sega, Lachlan 
(Curly) Wyeth, Hayden Armstrong, Ryley Power and 
Luke Cullen. 

In the ACT Under 14’s we had a representation of 11 
players: Max Lundy, Cooper Leslie, Jacob Richardson, 
Jack Brown, Tom Connolly, Sam Rinaudo, Angus 
Davidson, Thomas Kelly, Levi Aitolu, Eroni 
Camaivuna and Charlie Ravouvou.  

The 14’s Girls team were made up of Ema-Luisa Finau, 
Mila Capello, Lilly Pickering, Zoe Buckman, Evelyn 
Walker, Serena Walker, Evelina Tuipeatau, Leila Innes 
and Majella Firth. 

11 of the ACT squad in the Under 15’s were from our 
Daramalan program: Jamal Ud-Din-Nazir, William 
Scarlett, Nick O’Brien, PJ Woods, Rhys Chapman, 
Aidan Wunsch, Ethan Armstrong, Tyla Hope, Mitch 
McGrory, Luke Grocott and Blake Deery. 

Our 16’s Girls also had 11 representatives, seven in the 
ACT team and three in the Northern Territory squad: 
Brianna Patmore, Daisey Goodwin, Jasmine Reid, 
Makenna Ravouvou, Frankie Cappello, Olivia Sharp, 
Fetu’u Kiriui (Northern Territory), Devina Lotefia, Rose 
Weeks and Ava Jordan. 

The Under 16 Boys had strong competition playing in 
the Under 18’s division: Lyric Lealiifano, Nate Pftizner, 
Moses Kaufusi, Dempsey Woolf and Ryder Leuluai. 

Annabelle Mickelson was a standout in the Girls Under 
18’s.  

We also had Brodie Preston represent the Brumbies 
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Waterpolo

Rugby Cont...

Hunter Harrison, Joshua O’Keeffe, Jordan Collins 
(Year 8) and Liam Osborn (Year 9) were all selected for 
the U16s ACT Waterpolo squad and competed in the East 
Coast Challenge in Melbourne in July.

Country Under 18’s in the Southern States.  

Along with plenty of players, the Daramalan Rugby Club 
also had a representation in the coaching and managing 
roles during the carnival: Matt Power, Shane Leslie, Nick 
Hutchison and Mr Andrew Withers. 

The Southern States Rugby competition also offered 
our senior touring Rugby players a chance to work the 
Canteen and make some much-needed funds in support 
of the European Tour coming up in late September. A 
massive thank you to all those who came out and helped 
during the day. 

Outside of the Southern States, we had the ACT 
Schoolboys, Brumbies Academy and ACT Schoolgirls 
compete. The ACT Schoolboys and Schoolgirls travelled 
to Sydney to play in the Australian Schools Rugby 
Championship. Brianna Patmore and Makenna 
Ravouvou represented our girls, with Henry Laidler, 
Brodie Preston, Murray Chan-Tung, Jeziah Sega and 
Oliver Fox all making the Under 18’s.  

Toby Perrin, Grady Wooley and Pat Edwards travelled 
to Melbourne to play the Rebels and then defeated the 
Force at St Edmunds College.  

With all this going on, the Daramalan Rugby Club just 
want to take the time to thank the families for all the 
sacrifices they make to support their students in their 
Rugby endeavors.  
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Snow Sports

Recently our Daramalan Snowsports team represented 
the College in the annual ACT/NSW Interschools event 
held in Perisher. With over 30 participating students 
and 44 race entries, Daramalan was on full display. We 
also witnessed for the first time in a while, students from 
our school embarking on an unforgettable one-week 
snow trip to the Snowy Mountains within the picturesque 
Kosciusko National Park. Alongside the beautiful snow 
and fun bus rides, the highlight of the trip for me was 
participating in the highly anticipated Interschools Ski 
and Snowboard competitions, where our team proudly 
represented the school showcasing our snow sports skills 
and sportsmanship. This unique program fostered new 
friendships and camaraderie among us whilst at the same 
time created long lasting memories and allowed us to 
develop skills in teamwork, resilience, and leadership. 
Thank you to the Coordinators Mr Dean Parkes, Mr 
Brendan Collis and Ms Sophie Peacock as well as the 
numerous parents who helped support this event.

Az Pekarsky (Year 11)



18

AFL

Last week, between the Saturday 22 July and Saturday 
29 July, multiple Daramalan students participated in the 
U15 AFL National Championship in Ballarat. It was a great 
experience for all. The Boys team came 8th, and the Girls 
team came 6th. The standard of football was high, and 
exciting to watch. 
George Covey (Year 10)

Boys Team
Isaac Dixon (Year 9)
George Covey (Year 10)
Marley Grosse (Year 9)
Joseph Lowrey (Year 9)
 
Girls Team
Imogen Morse (Year 10)
Mia Cooper (Year 10)
Hunter Clifton (Year 9)

At the recent National School Sports Australia 15 
& Under AFL Championships in Ballarat, Isaac 
Dixon (Year 9) was named in the All-Australia team. 
Congratulations Isaac!
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Feeling creative? Join us for an Art and Wine Evening 
Fundraiser!

Indulge your creative side while sipping on delightful 
Daramalan Alumni produced wines. It’s a perfect 
opportunity to unwind, socialise and support a great 
cause – all profit will be donated to the Daramalan College 
Scholarship Fund. 

Date: Thursday 24 August
Time: 5.30pm-7.30pm
Venue: Daramalan College 
Ticket Price: $65

Join our wonderful Art teacher and a fellow Alumni, Jo 
Howard, for this mixed media Art Workshop at Daramalan 
College. A variety of materials will be provided, along with 
a selection of wines produced by Daramalan Alumni to 
help you along. 

For any inquiries, please contact Arina 
(arina.yakovtseva@daramalan.act.edu.au) 

Places are limited!

Note: Participants must be over 18 to attend. 

Daramalan College Alumni

CLICK HERE TO BOOK YOUR SPOT

The second meeting of the Eagle People Book Club will 
take place on Thursday 31 August, with our book for 
discussion being “The Outsiders” by S.E. Hinton.   

It is not too late to join! If you wish to participate, please 
email 
arina.yakovtseva@daramalan.act.edu.au. Everybody’s 
welcome!
Fortes in Libri!

P.S. We have a PDF version of “The Outsiders” available.
 

mailto:arina.yakovtseva@daramalan.act.edu.au
https://events.humanitix.com/daramalan-college-art-and-wine-workshop
mailto:arina.yakovtseva@daramalan.act.edu.au
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Please contact Annette Brady on 6245 6394 or 
careers@daramalan.act.edu.au

Upcoming events

CareersXpo Canberra, Exhibition Park
Wednesday 9 August: 9am-3pm and 4pm-8pm
Thursday 10 August: 9am-2.30pm

Year 10 students will be travelling by bus to the CareersXpo 
at Exhibition Park on Thursday 10 August during Periods 
3 and 4. Senior students and parents are encouraged to 
attend in their own time to make the most of the information 
available. See here for more information.

University Information and News for Year 12 Students 
and Parents

2024 UAC Guides are now available from the Careers Hub.

Year 12 Presentation 
On Wednesday 26 July, Year 12 students were provided with 
information on post-school pathways, how to apply through 
UAC and the Schools Recommendation Scheme.  The 
PowerPoint from this presentation can be found on Daranet 
(Careers Service). 

UAC Schools Recommendation Scheme 
Students have been emailed the information and steps for 
how to apply for the SRS. All 3 steps must be completed 
by Tuesday 29 August. For help with the process please 
contact careers@daramalan.act.edu.au

UAC PIN Reminder 
In early August, an email will be sent to Year 12 students 
who haven’t applied to remind them of their UAC PIN. PINs 
will be emailed to their school email address. To start their 
UAC application, students will need their ACT BSSS number 
and their UAC PIN. Once they have applied, they use their 
UAC application number and UAC PIN to log in and manage 
their application. If students don’t have their UAC PIN email, 
or are having problems with their PIN, they can read the PIN 
FAQs or contact UAC.  

Higher Education Students Need a USI 
The Unique Student Identifier (USI) is a person’s education 
number for life. A USI is required for tertiary admission 
applications, access to Commonwealth supported university 
places and HELP loans, and to receive an Australian 
qualification or award. Learn more, including how to create a 
USI: https://www.usi.gov.au/.

Australian Government and ATO School Leaver 
Programs 
Applications for both programs open on Wednesday 2 
August and close on Wednesday 30 August. They are 
seeking candidates in Canberra who have successfully 
completed Year 12 in 2022/23 and are ready to kick-start 
their careers. Visit the Australian Government School Leaver 
Program and ATO School Leaver Program websites. If you 

or someone you know would like to learn more about the 
Australian Government School Leaver Program, attend one 
of the online information sessions held via Microsoft Teams. 

ANU Direct 
ANU Direct application offers for 2024 entry will be released 
on Monday 4 September. The complete timeline for direct 
applications is available here. The general advice to all 
students who receive an offer in September is to ACCEPT 
all parts of their offer, including any accommodation and 
scholarship offers. Students have until Wednesday 4 
October to accept their offers. ANU programs are expected 
to be available in UAC from late August (date TBC) for 
applications for Semester 1, 2024.

Australian Catholic University (ACU)
Canberra Guided Visits – Dive into a desired field of study 
with ACU’s discipline-specific guided visits at Canberra 
Campus. Be shown around by a current student, meet 
academic staff and get hands-on experience in the labs. 
Register for the Teaching, Nursing and Paramedicine, and 
Social Work guided visits.

University of Sydney Updates and Events 
Veterinary Medicine Undergraduate Admissions – Online 
Information Session Wednesday 20 September 4–5 pm. 
Find out more and register here.
Early offers for prospective Visual Arts and Music students – 
Creative Arts Special Admission Scheme:
– CASAS for Visual Arts: View deadlines and find out more 
here.
– CASAS for Music: Find out more and register your 
audition/interview via our portal. 

Monash NSW & ACT Information Evening (Webinar) is 
coming up on Wednesday 16 August at 6:30pm (AEST). 
The webinar is free and aims to help students and their 
parents get a better understanding of studying in Melbourne 
and all things Monash University. Register your place here.

2024 Materials Engineering Cadetship 
Opportunities at BlueScope:  Learn real-world skills related 
to study and gain a career journey head start. Open to 
Year 12 students eligible to study Materials Engineering at 
the University of Wollongong in 2024. Students can apply 
by Sunday 13 August via https://smrtr.io/fvC33. Learn 
more about Cadetship opportunities at: https://careers.
smartrecruiters.com/BlueScope/engineering-cadetships.

Screenwise 
Advanced Diploma of Screen Acting is a two-year full-
time comprehensive creative and technical Screen Acting 
program. It covers the full spectrum of skills and training 
required to produce a high-calibre and professional Screen 
Actor. More information here.

Early Applications/Early Offers
University Of Wollongong (UOW) Early Admission Students 
can apply for all degrees at UOW, excluding Bachelor of 
Arts in Western Civilisation. Students apply directly to UOW. 
Applications close Friday 11 August.

University of Canberra August Early Offer Round These 
offers are based on Year 11 results and a personal 
statement. Not all courses are included in this application 
round. Applications close on Sunday 27 August.

ACU Guarantee Early Entry Program Guarantee your 
place at ACU, even before your Year 12 exams. The ACU 
Guarantee Program offers eligible Year 12 students a place 
at ACU based on your Year 11 results. Applications close 
Friday 18 September.

Careers News

DARAMALAN CAREERS 
WEBSITE

mailto:careers@daramalan.act.edu.au

https://fs.daramalan.act.edu.au/adfs/ls/?SAMLRequest=jVNdj9owEHznV6C8k48LFzgLIlG4tkgUIkj70Jdqz94clhI79To9%2Bu%2FrJNyBqiuqXyyNd8Y74%2FWMoCprtmjsUe3xZ4NkB0O3TlWpiHWHc68ximkgSUxBhcQsZ4fFlw2780NWG20116X3F%2B02C4jQWKlVT1uv5t5u%2B7jZfVpvfxSTMIIEecTHExBjSJJI8CThTzh9mMb3Y1GMJyKJsad%2BQ0NOZ%2B45WW%2FQqxE1uFZkQVmHh3fxKJyOwigPIxbdszj%2B3lNXzqxUYDv60dqaWBAU5AswUEEJygdufRSND00AoqCgpKCnZmfXH6QSUj3fNvvUFxH7nOfZKNsd8l5k8RrCUitqKjQHNL8kx6%2F7zaWfthmF9v2m2qAD3rP9%2Blh7aSc8a3HWxWDS%2FxGaBdeMi0bNts7NepXpUvLfHd6uj9pUYP9tOvKjDpFiVHSlrFFUI5eFROG9ySzKUr8sDYLFuWdNg94wSK%2FuPs8jim46XUgWT3a41FUNRlL7aHhyHs6mL8avy5elG7U9FunNaeSMt3UOztz2oo1oHxi5uzt3qVGtjT1n9K54n1hwo%2B108Hp8%2FdXSPw%3D%3D&RelayState=%2Fhomepage%2F51
https://www.uac.edu.au/future-applicants/faqs-and-forms/uac-application-number-and-pin?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=UAC%20News%20July%202023&utm_content=UAC%20News%20July%202023+CID_956e786a27534fd94f98d3f3dc071f90&utm_source=Email%20marketing%20software&utm_term=read%20the%20PIN%20FAQs
https://www.uac.edu.au/future-applicants/faqs-and-forms/uac-application-number-and-pin?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=UAC%20News%20July%202023&utm_content=UAC%20News%20July%202023+CID_956e786a27534fd94f98d3f3dc071f90&utm_source=Email%20marketing%20software&utm_term=read%20the%20PIN%20FAQs
https://www.uac.edu.au/about/contact?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=UAC%20News%20July%202023&utm_content=UAC%20News%20July%202023+CID_956e786a27534fd94f98d3f3dc071f90&utm_source=Email%20marketing%20software&utm_term=contact%20UAC
https://www.usi.gov.au
https://www.apsjobs.gov.au/s/career-pathways-home/career-pathways-program/australian-government-school-leaver-program-MCQZ3PDAQUWNGNJC7EGC5JLS4I3Y
https://www.apsjobs.gov.au/s/career-pathways-home/career-pathways-program/australian-government-school-leaver-program-MCQZ3PDAQUWNGNJC7EGC5JLS4I3Y
https://www.ato.gov.au/about-ato/careers/entry-level-programs/the-ato-school-leaver-program/?utm_campaign=ato_school_leaver_program_2024&utm_source=mailout&utm_medium=email&utm_term=pr_outreach&utm_content=version_1
https://www.finance.gov.au/publications/information-sheet/school-leaver-program
https://www.anu.edu.au/study/apply/domestic-applications-anu-undergraduate/applying-to-anu-application-details/application
https://acufuturestudents.swoogo.com/tours-canberra
https://uni-sydney.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_j8iaiBNvR56HybEqMCBnyg#/registration
https://uni-sydney.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_j8iaiBNvR56HybEqMCBnyg#/registration
https://uni-sydney.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_j8iaiBNvR56HybEqMCBnyg#/registration
https://www.sydney.edu.au/arts/schools/sydney-college-of-the-arts/portfolio.html
https://www.sydney.edu.au/music/study-music/undergraduate-courses-and-admission/creative-arts-special-admission-scheme-casas.html
https://www.monash.edu/discover/events/general-information/monash-information-evening-apply-from-interstate-nsw-and-act-webinar
https://jobs.smartrecruiters.com/BlueScope/743999913679933-2024-cadetship-materials-engineering?trid=3246f586-db62-4f77-a6fe-95df49c922f4
https://careers.smartrecruiters.com/BlueScope/engineering-cadetships
https://careers.smartrecruiters.com/BlueScope/engineering-cadetships
https://screenwise.com.au
https://www.uow.edu.au/early-admission/
https://www.canberra.edu.au/future-students/apply-to-uc/early-offer-round
https://www.acu.edu.au/study-at-acu/admission-pathways/acu-guarantee
https://www.daramalancareers.com.au/
https://www.daramalan.act.edu.au/
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Careers News Cont...

University of Newcastle Early Entry Applications Apply for 
the chance to receive an offer before ATARs are released. 
Applications close Tuesday 29 August.

Charles Sturt Advantage Early Offer Program Round 3 of 
the Charles Sturt Advantage early offer program will close 
midnight Thursday 31 August.

University of Tasmania Schools Recommendation Program 
has become the main path of entry for Year 12 students. 
Final round applications will close on Friday 6 October. 
Students can explore their study options in the 2024 course 
guide.

University of New England Early Entry guarantees students 
a place at university whether or not you’re expecting to 
receive an ATAR score. Early Entry applications close on 
Friday 15 September.

Bond University Early Guaranteed Offer Scheme and 
scholarship applications are now open.  Download the 
scholarship guide here. 

Southern Cross University Early Offer Program is now open 
for all students to apply. Applications close Saturday 30 
September. 

Macquarie University Leaders and Achievers Early Entry 
Scheme Final applications close on Thursday 31 August. 

University of Technology Sydney Early Entry Program is now 
open. Applications close Monday 4 September. 

Other News for Students and Parents
Young Carer Bursary Program
The Young Carer Bursary Program supports young carers to 
return or continue their education. The program offers 1592 
bursaries of $3,768 each year to assist young carers with 
education needs and resources. To register as a young carer 
and apply for the bursary visit the Young Carers Network 
website. Start your application now so that you have plenty 
of time to finish it before the deadline. Applications close on 
Tuesday 12 September. 

Fast Forward Program Applications for 2024 NOW OPEN 
Each year UC accepts 25 all-rounder Year 11 students into 
the program, giving them the opportunity to participate in 
a range of opportunities during Senior school that will help 
prepare them for university life.  
The program includes a range of benefits including:
•	 An early guaranteed offer into your preferred UC degree 

(excluding ranked degrees) 
•	 Careers workshops 
•	 Activities with industry partners 
•	 Exclusive access to UC on-campus events for 

secondary school and college students.
•	 $2,000 study grant (paid in your first year after the 

Census date.) 
•	 Free 12-month membership to the UC Gym. 
 
Students wishing to learn more or apply can do so here, with 
applications closing on Sunday 3 September. 

Hospitality Industry Insights 

Experience InterContinental Sydney through the eyes of a 
Hospitality professional and find out what it is like to work in 
this dynamic environment by immersing in the behind-the-
scenes operations of a luxury hotel. Saturday 2 September, 
9:30am-3:00pm. Limited spots available, parents and friends 
are welcome. Register here.

Academy of Interactive Entertainment 
The Academy of Interactive Entertainment Work Experience 
Program provides students with an insight into the games 
and film industry as they learn software used by big game 
and film companies. They will touch on animation, game 
design and programming so they understand all of the areas 
that help pull together a game. Register here. 

Defence Work Experience Program (DWEP) 
Opportunities currently open for applications:

NAVY:
 Navy Aviation Overview: HMAS Albatross (Nowra)
1.	 18-20 September - Applications close Sunday 6 August.
2.	 23-25 October - Applications close Sunday 10 September.
3.	 20-22 November - Applications close Sunday 8 October.

APS: 
1.	 18-22 September - ASD Cyber Security and Robotics 

Work Experience Program - Applications close Sunday 
6 August.

2.	 25-29 September - ASD Cyber Security and Robotics 
Work Experience Program - Applications close Sunday 
6 August. 

ALL: 
DWEP Website - Jobs List - Defence Work Experience (nga.
net.au)

Master Builders ACT
Daramalan College has booked Master Builders ACT 
to deliver the following courses over three days at the 
Daramalan school campus: 

•	 Monday 18 September - CPCCWHS1001 Prepare to 
Work Safely in the Construction Industry (White Card) 
(cost - $75)

•	 Tuesday 19 September - 11084NAT Course in 
Asbestos Awareness (cost - $75)

•	 Wednesday 20 September - 10830NAT Course in 
Crystalline Silica Exposure Prevention (cost - $250)

Information and enrolment forms have been emailed to 
students in Years 10 to 12.

JOBS BOARD
Carpentry Apprenticeship
Beau and Co Projects
Contact: Denis Beaumont, Director
E: Denis@beauandcoprojects.com.au 
M: 0499 991 622

Carpentry Apprenticeship
Forte Building Company
Contact: Jock McDonnell, Forte Building Group
M: 0403 695 253

https://www.newcastle.edu.au/early
https://study.csu.edu.au/information-for/school-leavers/charles-sturt-advantage
https://www.utas.edu.au/study/schools-recommendation-program
https://www.utas.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0011/1654616/university-of-tasmania-undergraduate-course-guide-2024.pdf?utm_campaign=230608%20INTERSTATE%20SRP%20Contacts%20-%20Intro%20to%20SRP%20Path%20to%202024%20-%20Email%2001%20June%202023&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua
https://www.utas.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0011/1654616/university-of-tasmania-undergraduate-course-guide-2024.pdf?utm_campaign=230608%20INTERSTATE%20SRP%20Contacts%20-%20Intro%20to%20SRP%20Path%20to%202024%20-%20Email%2001%20June%202023&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua
https://www.une.edu.au/study/study-on-campus/early-entry
https://bond.edu.au/entry-to-bond/entry-requirements/domestic-entry-requirements/entry-for-australian-year-12-students
https://bond.edu.au/sites/default/files/2023-05/Bond%20University%20Year%2012%20Scholarship%20Guide%202023.pdf?utm_source=mkto&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=2023_Scholarship_email_CAs&mkt_tok=MTg2LVhORy01NzUAAAGMEzuZqnrbbqTArOHVTycgvl0OU44kHdm4If03NtXD0_cL3Ed4znhdQAhD-4tjLBUfvaywb0j_YAjZzDJZaoYjtG22S7jaeBunxTqqurjxjjvHCg
https://www.scu.edu.au/study/high-school-students/entry-pathways/early-offer/
https://www.mq.edu.au/study/admissions-and-entry/pathways/schemes/leaders-achievers
https://www.mq.edu.au/study/admissions-and-entry/pathways/schemes/leaders-achievers
https://www.uts.edu.au/study/undergraduate/admission-requirements/admissions-schemes/uts-early-entry-program
https://youngcarersnetwork.com.au/bursary/young-carer-bursary/
https://www.canberra.edu.au/future-students/get-into-uc/admissions-programs/fast-forward-program
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/industry-insights-sydney-tickets-647688091517
https://aie.edu.au/student-information/work-experience-canberra/
https://defencecareers.nga.net.au/cp/index.cfm?event=jobs.listJobs&audiencetypecode=defenceworkexp
https://defencecareers.nga.net.au/cp/index.cfm?event=jobs.listJobs&audiencetypecode=defenceworkexp
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/canberra-pecan-capture-the-flag-2-day-challenge-event-tickets-633026046947?aff=oddtdtcreator
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Careers News Cont...

Resume skills
Job applications & selection
criteria
Interview skills
Individual coaching sessions
Industry professionals assisting
in mapping career pathways
Exclusive access to our labour
hire network

COACHING, MENTORING
& RECRUITMENT

Applying communication skills
in the workplace
Work effectively in business
environment
Time management
Engaging with customers
Working effectively with others
Operate digital devices

WORKPLACE SKILLS
Microsoft Azure
RedHat 
Veeam
Guardware
Hitachi
Fortinet
Absolute

ADDITIONAL TRAINING

p r o g r a m

Cyber career starter

Introduction to cybersecurity
Networking basics
Networking devices and initial
configuration
End point security
Network defence
Cyber threat management 

JUNIOR CYBERSECURITY
ANALYST

Industry recognised
qualifications and certified
professional networks

(ISC)2 CERTIFIED IN
CYBER SECURITY

For more information contact us at cyber@kirraservices.com.au

p r o g r a m

Cyber career starter

For more information contact us at cyber@kirraservices.com.au

In recent years, there has been a growing recognition of the need to break down traditional education
barriers that have long hindered students from achieving their full potential. This is particularly true in
rural areas and within Indigenous communities. Kirra Services Cyber Career Starter Program seeks to
provide students with a more personalised and flexible learning experience, tailored to each
individual’s needs and learning styles. 

Workplace skills training
·ICT Security and Networking Fundamentals – Cybersecurity 
·Learning support and mentoring from industry experts
·Access to Career coaching & professional development, including recruitment services 
·8 Week intern program- with leading industry professionals 
·Ongoing access to industry & Vendor training

THE 24-WEEK PROGRAM INCLUDES: 

COST: $2200

This unique program consists of industry recognised certifications, delivered via weekly virtual
classroom or at participants own pace. To complement this, Kirra Services are committed to providing
learning support and mentoring to ensure all participants can achieve their individual learning goals. We
aim to achieve this through the use of innovative technologies such as virtual classrooms, labs, and
interactive simulations, supported by tutoring and mentoring systems this allows our students to engage
with course material in a truly interactive and immersive way. 

At Kirra Services, we understand the need for community and the importance of the connections it
brings. Part of our aim is to ensure that the needs of community members are kept first in mind. When
designing and facilitating individual programs, we aim to deliver learning outcomes that complement
theses needs. We are committed to working with every individual that takes up our program to ensure
that they achieve the best possible outcomes for both themselves and their communities.

Kirra Services has a network of committed industry partners, who are willing to provide on the job
training, through intern programs and hands on experience. This ensures that our graduates have a
wide variety of skills to help them succeed in the workforce with confidence. 

Cyber Career Starter Program 

If you have an interest in Cyber Security and are currently 
in Year 12, you are invited to complete an ‘Expression of 
Interest’ for a place in the Pathway Program offered by Kirra 
Services. One student will be selected to receive this offer for 
free. 

More details on the program may be found here - https://
kirraservicesacademy.com.au/cyber-career-starter-program/ 
 

If you have any questions, please contact Yvonne Turnbull at 
yvonne.turnbull@daramalan.act.edu.au 

KIRRA SERVICES KICK OFF
CYBER CAREER STARTER
PROGRAM
July saw Kirra Services quietly launch
their grassroots Cyber Career Starter
Program, with much anticipated
success. 

The pathway program developed by Kirra

Services aims to address the shortage of

cybersecurity specialists in Australia by

facilitating increased participation of

Indigenous and regional individuals in the ICT

and cybersecurity industry. 

Boasting partnerships with both (ISC)2 and

Cisco Networking Academy, the program is

backed up with tailored learning support

services, mentoring, optional vendor training

and an Intern program, designed to build

practical skills within the workplace. 

The program specifically targets regional areas

and emphasizes the inclusion of Indigenous

participants, women, and neuro-diverse

individuals. However, it is open to all

Australians interested in pursuing a career in

cybersecurity. By offering remote training

courses, the program enables participants from

all over regional Australia to access the training

and mentoring provided by industry

professionals.

Ultimately, the mission of Kirra Services is to
establish strong business and community
partnerships that create more opportunities
for Indigenous participation in the ICT industry.
By providing practical training, career
coaching, mentoring, and internship programs,
the program aims to empower Indigenous and
regional individuals to pursue successful
careers in cybersecurity and contribute to the
growth of the industry in Australia.

If you want to be part of the next generation of
cybersecurity professionals don’t hesitate to
contact Kirra Services at: 
cyber@kirraservices.com.au 

July 19, 2023

Click here to 
complete the 
expression of 
Interest form.

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=9nBDDKeW4U2bjAtCd5Mege14dwZXHIhOlOtNDE1qEaNUM0g0WlFHNjNDNkwwTUk1SkpYMDEwUElKSS4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=9nBDDKeW4U2bjAtCd5Mege14dwZXHIhOlOtNDE1qEaNUM0g0WlFHNjNDNkwwTUk1SkpYMDEwUElKSS4u
mailto:yvonne.turnbull@daramalan.act.edu.au
https://forms.office.com/Pages/DesignPageV2.aspx?subpage=design&token=45d870e9f8514c70ad4abca16&id=9nBDDKeW4U2bjAtCd5Mege14dwZXHIhOlOtNDE1qEaNUM0g0WlFHNjNDNkwwTUk1SkpYMDEwUElKSS4u
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Canberra Spine Centre 
Your local chiropractor in O’Connor
7 Macpherson Street, O’Connor ACT 2602
T: (02) 6257 9400
E: info@spinecentre.com.au
W: www.spinecentre.com.au
C: Rebeckah Reynolds

Popes Electrical & Data Supplies           

Canberra’s leading independent wholesaler of electrical, 
data and lighting supplies.
64 Barrier Street, Fyshwick ACT 2609
P.O. Box 446, Fyshwick ACT 2609
T: (02) 6280 6576
E: darylread@popeselectrical.com.au
W: www.popeselectrical.com.au
C: Daryl Read

Tint a Car

Vehicle, residential and commercial window tinting
Unit 5/1 Kembla St, Fyshwick ACT 2609
T: 02 6280 6444
E. canberra@tintacar.com.au
W: www.tintacar.com.au
C: Chris Baekalia

DANCE
COMMUNITY BUSINESS DIRECTORY

The College invites members of the Daramalan 
Family to use this Business Directory to 
locate businesses and services provided by 
the Daramalan College Community, including 
former students, Alumni, former staff and other 
supporters.

If you are in business, and would like to advertise 
in our Directory, please contact yvonne.
turnbull@daramalan.act.edu.au or phone 
6245 6334 for more information. Your small fee 
will go a long way to supporting our Scholarship 
Fund and your business will be promoted to the 
wider Daramalan College Community. 

This week we are delighted to present the 
following businesses. 

To search all advertisers, please use this link 

Thank you for supporting our community!

mailto:info@spinecentre.com.au
www.spinecentre.com.au
mailto:darylread@popeselectrical.com.au
www.popeselectrical.com.au
mailto:canberra@tintacar.com.au
www.tintacar.com.au
mailto:yvonne.turnbull@daramalan.act.edu.au
mailto:yvonne.turnbull@daramalan.act.edu.au
https://www.daramalan.act.edu.au/our-school/community/community-business-directory/
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COMMUNITY BUSINESS DIRECTORY CONT...

The Daramalan College Community Business Directory was established 
in 2015 to provide an opportunity for our community to support local 
businesses associated with the College and to raise funds for the 
Scholarship Fund through advertising subscriptions. 

Since 2015 the Directory has raised $27417 for the Scholarship Fund 
through annual advertising subscriptions. A fantastic effort!

Looking back at the support provided over that time, many businesses 
have been involved and we are extremely grateful to each and every one of 
them. I would, however, like to mention just a few. The following businesses 
have been advertising on our Community Business Directory since it began 

in 2015 and continue to show their support for this initiative today. If you 
have an opportunity to show your support to these businesses, please do!

Thank you to everyone who has either advertised with us, or supported the 
businesses involved. You can see the full list of advertisers and find more 
information here. 

If you are in business and would like to be involved, please be in touch!

Yvonne Turnbull - yvonne.turnbull@daramalan.act.edu.au 

6245 6334

CLICK LINK TO VIEW IN THE BUSINESS DIRECTORY CLICK LINK TO VIEW IN THE BUSINESS DIRECTORY

CLICK LINK TO VIEW IN THE BUSINESS DIRECTORY CLICK LINK TO VIEW IN THE BUSINESS DIRECTORY

CLICK LINK TO VIEW IN THE BUSINESS DIRECTORY CLICK LINK TO VIEW IN THE BUSINESS DIRECTORY

Home.byHolly

https://www.daramalan.act.edu.au/our-school/community/community-business-directory/
mailto:yvonne.turnbull@daramalan.act.edu.au
https://www.daramalan.act.edu.au/our-school/community/community-business-directory/corver-and-co-chartered-accountants/
https://www.daramalan.act.edu.au/our-school/community/community-business-directory/dymocks-belconnen/
https://www.daramalan.act.edu.au/our-school/community/community-business-directory/holly-komorowski-home-byholly/
https://www.daramalan.act.edu.au/our-school/community/community-business-directory/kevins-auto-repairs-2/
https://www.daramalan.act.edu.au/our-school/community/community-business-directory/pacific-facilities-maintenance-pty-ltd/
https://www.daramalan.act.edu.au/our-school/community/community-business-directory/popes-electrical-data-supplies/
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DANCECOMMUNITY BUSINESS DIRECTORY CONT...

AllClass Carpet & Upholstery Care Peter Nassar www.allclasscarpetcare.com.au

Aquaflo Irrigation Monika Herbert www.aquafloirrigation.com.au

Bridge Strata Craig Bowditch www.bridgestrata.com.au

Brilliant Stars Early Learning Center Center Director www.brilliantstarselc.com

Canberra Spine Centre Rebeckah Reynolds www.spinecentre.com.au

CBR Recruitment Adam Kowalski https://www.cbrrecruitment.com.au/

Corver and Co Chartered Accountants Trevor Corver www.corverandco.com.au

Country 2 City Metal Roofing Chris www.country2citymetalroofing.com.au

Delta Building Automation Tim Davis www.deltaba.com.au

Dymocks Belconnen Andrew Whittley www.dymocks.com.au

Eat Cookies Lisa Jansen www.eatcookies.com.au

Element Building Projects Dennis and Aldona Stravopodis www.elementbuildingprojects.com.au

Fortis Physiotherapy Gavin Malouf www.fortisphysio.com.au

Griffin Legal Claire Carton www.griffinlegal.com.au

Holly Komorowski – home.byholly Holly Komorowski www.homebyholly.com.au

Infinite Business Networks Kagan Skipper www.infinitebusinessnetworks.com.au

Kevin’s Auto Repairs Mark Nuessler and Liesl Hussey www.kevinsautos.com.au

Last Frontier Heliskiing Brett Kennedy www.lastfrontierheli.com

Live Better Nutrition Jeanette Ryan www.livebetternutrition.com.au

Monarch Building Solutions Valerio Galeotti www.monarchbuildingsolutions.com.au

Orthodontics Canberra Vicki Boyd www.ortho.net.au

Pacific Facilities Maintenance Justin Hyland www.pacificfm.com.au

Pinnacle Driving School Lisa Murphy www.Pinnacledrivingschool.com.au

POPE’S Electrical & Data Supplies Daryl Read www.popeselectrical.com.au

Q1 Dental Care Dr Susan Leonera-Salazar www.q1dentalcare.com.au

Ray White Rural Canberra-Yass Simon or George Southwell www.raywhiteruralyasscanberra.com.au

Seears Workwear Shane Seears www.seearsworkwear.com.au

Skipper Care Australia Bec Skipper www.skippercare.com.au

Small Friends Vet Matt Almond www.smallfriends.com.au

The Athlete's Foot Ashleigh Hogan www.theathletesfoot.com.au

Tint A Car Canberra Chris Baekalia https://www.tintacar.com.au/


